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Calendar of Events 2021
May 13

 7 PM-9PM-2 CE’s
 MFDA Spring District Meeting
Leili McMurrough
Virtual Event

June 10 
1 PM – 4 PM
MFDA Board Meeting
Copper King Inn-Butte

June 10 
Virtual Webinar 3 CE’s
4-6 PM Scott Gilligan
Cremation Liability Seminar
Montana’s Right of Disposition Issues
6-7 PM Virtual Membership Meeting 

August 1-4 
NFDA Leadership Conference

September 16
MFDA Board of Directors Dinner
Celtic Cowboy/Hotel Avron
Great Falls 

September 17
MFDA Board Meeting
Historic Hotel Avron
8:00 AM
Great Falls

October 25 
Northern Hotel Billings
Fall District Meeting –Live 2 CE
6:00-9:00
Cocktails, Dinner, Meeting
Featuring Dominick Astorino
Associate Members Welcome

October 27 
Missoula-location TBD
Fall District Meeting –Live 2 CE
6:00-9:00
Cocktails, Dinner, Meeting
Featuring Dominick Astorino
Associate Members Welcome

Oct 17-20
NFDA Convention – Nashville, TN.

Available anytime to members
OSHA Employee Training- Stericycle
Email info@montanafda.org for log-in 
information

MONTANA

FUNERAL

DIRECTORS

ASSOCIATION

PO BOX 1003

Dillon, MT 59725

PO BOX 4267

Helena, MT 59604

James Brown

Executive Director

 

info@montanafda.org

www.montanafda.org

406.449.7244-Helena 

406.988.0110-Dillon

Terri James

Executive Assistant

 

©2019 Batesville Services, Inc.

We walk in 

PARTNERSHIP.

More than 120 years ago, Batesville began crafting  
high-quality caskets – and began a journey of helping  
funeral professionals honor every life with respect and 
compassion. Along the way, we have learned from  
thousands of funeral directors, and expanded our business  
to support every aspect of yours, from guiding families in  
the selection process to managing your business.

Thank you for your partnership, and inspiring us to always  
go further.

WE LISTEN. WE LEARN. WE WALK WITH YOU.

 To learn how Batesville can make a 
difference for you and your families,  
visit Batesville.com/InspiringStories
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT By Chris Holt

Greetings and Happy Spring. I hope all is well with 
everyone. Let us hope we can get some nicer weather 
and enjoy the great outdoors soon.
It has been a busy few months with a lot happening. 
A lot of restrictions are being lifted across the State 
resulting in more freedoms for people. I know with us 
in Helena, we are scheduling way out for gravesides 
and celebrations that were on hold during the 
pandemic. This is resulting in a lot of services and 
work along with our current services. 
We had our MFDA Board meeting on April 9th, virtually 
of course, and it seems the Association is doing 
very well at this point, big thanks to Jim and Terri. 
We had Guest Speakers on the FEMA program and 
got some good information on that. We also had an 
update on our Trust and our investments. Just so we 
all are aware, the Trust is on the move downward, 
significantly, this of course helps fund the operations of 
our Association. This is something that we will have to 
address in the future. 
FEMA has started on April 12, the Funeral Assistant 
Program to help reimburse families that have had 
a death associated with COVID. This is only for 
families to apply for and not the funeral homes. The 
requirements and instructions are on the FEMA 
website, but by now, I am sure we are all aware of 
them. The only drawback is families are not qualified if 
they had a prepaid Funeral Trust or Funeral Insurance 
that paid for the services even though the deceased 
passed from COVID complications. I have already 
fielded a couple disappointed families on that. As a 
funeral home in Helena, we went through all our files 
from Jan 20, 2020 till now and narrowed down the 
COVID cases and the ones that paid out of pocket and 
sent them a letter on how to file and get information on 
this program.
HB139 was signed by the Governor becoming Law 
to help fund the Board of Funeral Service from now 
on. This has been a long six-year battle to get this 
done and fix the broken funding system of the Board. 

Many thanks to Jim and 
Terri and our lobbyist, Chris 
Puyear. Many thanks to those 
that wrote, called, emailed, 
and testified before the 
Legislators, it obviously made 
the difference. Thanks to all. 
Another piece of legislation 
is HB609, which sets up a 
donation funded program for 
indigent burials. I believe it is 
on its way to the Governor’s 
desk to be signed. We are 
waiting on details on how this 
will be administered, stay tuned. 
The Spring District meeting will be held virtually this 
year on May 13 with Leili McMurough presenting. I am 
really looking forward to that, she has done a great 
job with the last presentations.  As you all know by 
now, the Convention in June has been cancelled. Terri 
has got Scott Gilligan from the NFDA to hold a Virtual 
Webinar for us, please be on the look out for more 
information on that. 
It looks like Inspections are in full swing now, 
please be prepared to be inspected. I hope all of 
you are getting the regular updates from Terri on 
the happenings with MFDA and the various CE 
opportunities she is lining up for us. Thanks Terri! 
Thanks to all of you for what you do for your 
communities and the families you serve; it is an 
honor to serve you as your President. Remember to 
contact us any time with questions, requests, or any 
assistance you might need. Until next time, stay safe, 
well, and God Bless.
-Chris

Start talking about how 
you want to be remembered.
Meaningful memorialization starts when you talk with loved ones about what matters 
most in your life: memories made, lessons learned, and how you want to be remembered.

Download a free brochure and 
Have the Talk of a Lifetime today.  
It can make the difference of 
a lifetime.

TalkofaLifetime.org

®

BW Print Ads.indd   3 3/31/15   10:10 AM
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PRECOA 1m ago

New FACEBOOK AD Appointment
Helen Davis

PRECOA 12m ago

New WEBSITE Appointment
Michael Carter

PRECOA 23m ago

New CHAT Appointment
Lisa Wright

PRECOA 1h ago

New GOOGLE AD Appointment
Dorothy Morgan

PRECOA 1h ago

New EMAIL Appointment
William Cole

Say hello to the only digital marketing platform that is 
uniquely optimized for preneed sales. It's about more than 
likes and clicks. It's digital marketing that actually converts.

FREE DEMO AVAILABLE AT PRECOA.COM/DIGITAL

Go Beyond
Likes and Clicks.
START CONNECTING AND CONVERTING ONLINE.
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Executive Director Report By James Brown

“What a long strange trip it has been” – those 
words are the sage words of the Grateful 
Dead.  But those words aptly describe what 
all of us have gone through this past year as 
a result of the Covid-19 pandemic.   The last 9 
months of 2020 were one long strange trip.
It goes without saying that nothing was 
‘normal’ about the year 2020 with the 
cancellation of association events, bans on in-
person events, and the advent of huge federal 
relief programs.  But, 2021 has brought us 
some hope that ‘we’ are starting to put the 
pandemic in the rear-view mirror.
In February, newly elected Montana Governor 
Greg Gianforte lifted Montana’s statewide 
mask mandate.  This decision came on the 
heels of the CDC’s rollout of its Covid-19 
vaccine plan.
In light of the lifting of gathering limit 
restrictions in Montana, the rollback of the 
state-wide mask mandate and the progress 
being made on vaccination of vulnerable 
populations and frontline workers, I am 
pleased to write the MFDA Board has decided 
to move forward with holding in-person 
Association events starting in the fall.  At 
this point, MFDA plans to host the fall district 
meetings as live programs.  Those meetings 
will be held in Billings and Missoula, October 
25th and 27th.  
I am pleased to announce that our speaker 
for the two district meetings will be Dominick 
Astorino.  The annual district meetings are a 
great opportunity for you to interact with your 
local peers and the events present a great 
opportunity to obtain CE credit while doing so.  
Terri James, President Chris Holt, and I look 
forward to seeing you at one of the district 
meetings.
This being written, recognizing that Covid-19 
still presents a risk of danger to vulnerable 
populations and, as a result, that many of our 

members and associate members may not 
be comfortable with attending the event in 
person, the Board made a tough decision 
in February to cancel our 2021 annual 
convention.  The Board did not come to this 
decision lightly.  But, out of an abundance of 
caution, the Board felt that it was better to err 
on the side of safety as opposed to risking 
having the convention turn into a “spreader” 
event.  Our annual state convention is set to 
resume in June of 2022 at the Great Northern 
Hotel in Helena. We hope to see you in the 
Capital City at that time.

Turning now to industry developments, 
MFDA’s 2021 Montana legislative session 
lobbyist, Chris Puyear, has been hard at work 
on the Association’s behalf during the past 
few months.  Chris has done a great job of 
keeping the MFDA membership aware of the 
‘comings, goings, and doings’ of the Montana 
legislative session through his weekly capital 
report, which is mailed out every Sunday 
afternoon or Monday morning.  
The 2021 session has been a very productive 
one for Montana’s funeral directors.  I could 
not be more excited to write that in early 
April, Governor Gianforte signed into law 
MFDA’s priority legislation, HB 139.  With 
the enactment of HB 139 into law, more 
than 6 years of hard work on behalf of the 
Association has come to a close.  HB 139 
permanently adds two dollars to the cost of 
every death certificate sold and directs that 
revenue to the Board of Funeral Service to 
shore up the finances of that Board.  As we 
are aware, the Board has gone into the red 
twice in the last ten years.  This legislation 
should ensure that (1) the Board has enough 
revenue to cover its expenses moving forward 
and (2) the industry will not be hit with another 
45% increase to cover board expenditures, as 
the industry was so taxed in 2020.

House Bill 139 is also important because it 
improves financial oversight for the Board of 
Funeral Services by requiring the Department 
of Labor to report to the Economic Affairs 
Interim Committee on the board’s activities 
every two years.  The Department of Labor’s 
management of the Board has raised strong 
concerns by the MFDA over the years, 
and having the Department appear and be 
accountable to the Legislature on its activities 
will be beneficial.
On behalf of the MFDA Board, MFDA 
would like to thank all of our members who 
dedicated their time to get this bill over 
the finish line.  We couldn’t have done it 
without your phone calls and emails.  MFDA 
would also like to thank its bill sponsor, 
Representative Tom Welch of Dillon for 
carrying this important legislation.  
In addition to the passage of HB 139, the 
MFDA strongly supported HB 609 carried 
by Representative Scott Kerns of Great 
Falls.  This legislation, which has passed the 
Legislature and is on its way to the Governor 
for Signature as of the time I write this article, 
establishes a donation-funded, state indigent 

burial account.  The Association is well aware 
of the financial burden that is often borne 
by our members when it comes to covering 
the cost of indigent burials.  The Association 
is very pleased with the passage of HB 609 
because it serves as both a recognition of this 
problem and as a first step in establishing a 
permanently-funded indigent burial program.  
MFDA is presently investigating whether 
to bring indigent burial legislation during 
the 2023 Montana legislative session.  We 
will discuss in more detail these bills, and 
federal legislation (namely passage of the 
Federal BRAVE Act), in more detail at the 
Association’s upcoming Spring District 
meeting, so I encourage you to attend to tune 
into that virtual event.

Finally, let me once again express my 
appreciation for your continued membership 
in and support of the MFDA.  MFDA’s mission 
remains consistent and enduring – that 
mission simply is to be Montana’s association 
for Montana’s funeral industry and its 
partners.  The membership dues you have 
paid in 2021 are a key financial resource by 
which MFDA achieves its mission.  
So, on behalf of the MFDAs Board and 
Officers, we hope you enjoy this edition of the 
MFDA magazine.  And we thank you for being 
a part of our small, but vibrant Association.  
I truly believe Montana’s funeral industry is 
also entering a springtime period in its history, 
with growing association member numbers 
and increased sponsorship dollars.  Until next 
time, be safe and be well. 

Jim

Seated with Jim at the State of the State address
Montana State Auditor Troy Downing, Secretary of 
State Christi Jacobson, PSC Commissioner Jennifer 
Fielder, Office of the Superintendent of Public 
Instruction Elsie Arntzen Front Row Lt. Governor 
Kristin Juras and her husband, John.
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PROPOSED MAINE BILL
WOULD REGULATE
FUNERAL VEHICLES
 

23

FUNERAL
INDUSTRY
NEWS

A proposed bill in the
Maine legislature would
create new requirements
for vehicles used by
funeral homes to protect
the safety of drivers,
reports Steve Collins for
the Sun Journal. As with
many vehicle-safety bills,
this one resulted from a
tragic accident that
claimed a life. In this
case, it was the life of a
deathcare professional.
According to Collins, the
proposed bill would
“change state law to
require that platforms
installed in cars and
trucks used by funeral
homes be lower than the
front seats” and “secured
to the floor of the vehicle
so they can’t become
dislodged.” It would also
“require ‘a functioning
system’ that ensures
nothing within can be
jarred loose in an
accident.”
 
FAMILY BLAMES THE
FUNERAL HOME
 
The bill is the result of
efforts by Marie Charest.
Charest is the widow of
part-time funeral home
worker Richard Charest,
59, who died in a crash
during a routine transport
in 2017. A speeding
Hummer rear-ended the
Ford Flex minivan driven
by Charest, forcing
Charest’s vehicle off the
road. Charest might have
survived the crash if the
wooden platform that
held the deceased hadn’t
dislodged and slid into
the front seat. The
platform severed
Charest’s spine and killed
him on the spot.
 
 
 

 
Marie Charest blames
the funeral home and
wants to see transport
vehicles redesigned with
added safety features.
She found out that
worker’s compensation
laws prevent her from
suing her husband’s
employer for negligence.
The funeral home had
not broken any laws or
skirted any existing
regulations.
Consequently, she
decided to take her
cause to the state
legislature to ensure the
same tragedy won’t
happen to others.
“The state Board of
Funeral Services, which
regulates the industry in
Maine, heard her
complaint and quickly
decided the funeral home
was not at fault,” writes
Collins. “It didn’t do
anything outside
standard industry
practice in the state.”
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
NEWER VEHICLES ARE
SAFER
 
Experts say most funeral
and transport vehicles
sold today are safer than
the vehicle Charest
drove. Jason Cartwright,
an operations manager
for Armbruster Stageway,
said he performs a lot of
repairs from collisions.
He said he has “never
heard of an instance
where the casket or
platform wound up
hurting a driver.”
Rep. Tavis Hasenfus
introduced HP 889, the
bill Charest is promoting.
It would create a set of
rules for modifications of
funeral industry vehicles.
The bill would also hold
funeral homes
accountable for making
the appropriate changes
to ensure driver safety in
all transport vehicles.
 
 
 
 
 

IT WOULD
ALSO
“REQUIRE ‘A
FUNCTIONING
SYSTEM’
THAT
ENSURES
NOTHING
WITHIN CAN
BE JARRED
LOOSE IN AN
ACCIDENT.”

by Diana Lonescu

 
 
Charest hopes the bill’s
passage will prevent
other families from
experiencing the same
trauma. She also hopes it
will keep funeral home
workers safe while on the
job.
 
 
 
 



Spring 2021  Page 7

2021
LEGISLATURE

CHRIS PUYEAR

 

April 8, 2020 

 

Montana Funeral Directors Association 

15 South Idaho St 

Dillion, MT 59725 

 

Dear MFDA Board Members, 

 

As the 2021 session of the Montana Legislature draws to a close, I want to thank you for the

opportunity to represent funeral services professionals across Montana. It's no secret that

MFDA had more experienced lobbyists than myself to choose from, and I truly appreciate

your vote of confidence in my abilities.

 

It was an honor to marshal your priorities through the legislative process and I

couldn't be more ecstatic to see House Bill 139 was signed into law. Incidentally,

serving as your voice in the halls of the Montana Capitol turned out to be a

tremendous catalyst for professional growth and opened up possibilities I could

never have expected. 

 

One of those possibilities was joining NorthWestern Energy as a Government Affairs

Specialist. Unfortunately, this means I won't be able to continue MFDA's lobbying

work beyond this session. However, please know I am leaving this experience with

a deep appreciation for the role of funeral service professionals and more than a

few new friendships. 

 

If you'd like to stay in touch, you can reach me anytime at 406-431-2499 

or chrispuyear2011@gmail.com. Please don't hesitate to reach out if I can ever be of

service. 

 

Thank you for the faith and trust you placed in me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chris Puyear 

CHRISPUYEAR2011@GMAIL.COM
406.431.2499 

FEE
INCREASE
BEGINS
JULY 1
2021
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Remington Funeral Chapel
Retz Funeral Home
Rockman Funeral Home
Schnackenberg Funeral Home
Schnider Funeral Home
Shrider Thompson Funeral & Cremation Services
Smith's Funeral Chapels
Smith's Funeral Chapel Laurel & Columbus
Smith's Olcott Funeral Home
Stevenson & Sons Funeral Home, Forsyth
Stevenson & Sons Funeral Home, Miles City
Stevenson Funeral Home, Inc., Baker
Stevenson Funeral Home Inc., Dickenson
Sunset Hills Funeral Homes and Crematory
Sunset Hills Memorial Funeral Home & Cemetery
The Lake Funeral Home & Crematory
Wayrynen-Richards Funeral Home
Whitesitt Funeral Home
Whitted Funeral Home
Wier Funeral Home
Wilderness Funeral Homes-Chinook
Wilderness Funeral Homes-Malta
Wilderness Funeral Homes-Havre
 
NON-FIRM MEMBERS
Brian Bell
W. Kent Bell
Matt Coon
Robert Ross
Dave Fulkerson
Pastor John Fauerbach
David Fulkerson
 
STUDENTS 
Jesse Billquist-Jette
Hunter Keller
 
LIFETIME MEMBERS
Gary Bidwell
William Bray
Donald Hoffman
Niles Nelson
Gary Croxford
 

THANK YOU 2021 MFDA
MEMBERS
 Anderson Stevenson Wilke Funeral Home and Crematory
Asper Funeral Homes, Inc.
Axelson Funeral & Cremation Services
Austin Funeral Home
Bell Mortuary
Benton Funeral Home
Big Sky Cremation
Blaine County Funeral Chapel
Brundage Funeral Home
Bullis Mortuary
Clayton Stevenson Memorial Chapel
Cloyd Funeral Home
Columbia Mortuary
Creel Funeral Home, Inc.
Cremation and Burial Society of the Rockies
Dahl Funeral and Cremation Service
Dahl Funeral Chapel
Daly-Leach Memorial Chapel and Crematory
Darlington Cremation & Burial Service
Dokken-Nelson Funeral Services
Fulkerson-Stevenson Funeral Home
Garden City Funeral Home
Gorder Jensen Funeral Home
Hi-Line Funeral Services
Holland & Bonine Inc.
Johnson-Gloschat Funeral Home & Crematory
K&L Mortuaries
Longfellow Finnegan Riddle Funeral & Cremation Services
O'Conner Funeral Home
Perkins Funeral Home
Pondera Funeral Home
Poplar Chapel
 
 

ASSOCIATE PARTNER MEMBERS
Batesville
BioOne
Dodge Company
Federated Insurance
Great Northern Hotel of Helena
Lifenet Health
Medallion Distributing
Memorial Monuments
Messenger
Montana Funeral Trust
Montana Med Express
Mountain Arts Pottery
NFDA
OpusXenta
Precoa
Salt Lake Community College of
Mortuary Science Program
Select Bankcard
Sight Life
SinoSource
Timeless Traditions
Trost Wealth Management
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Commercial Insurance   
Property & Casualty | Life & Disability Income 

Workers Compensation | Bonding 
Business Succession and Estate Planning

Federated Mutual Insurance Company  
and its subsidiaries*

federatedinsurance.com
21.01  Ed. 1/21  |  *Not licensed in all states.   
© 2019 Federated Mutual Insurance Company

Confidently place people behind the 
wheel of your company vehicles with 

the help of driver screening tools and 
risk management resources.

You Hold the Keys

Scan to learn how to help your 
company drivers make it  

home safe today.

Please make Please make 

it home safe it home safe 
today.today.
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Trust Wisely
When it comes to serving your families, trust Montana Funeral Trust.

• Funds are 100% government-backed
• Quarterly audit ensuring investments are fully secure and  

properly managed
• 24/7 online access, convenient forms make the Trust  

consumer-friendly

Take advantage of this exclusive MFDA member benefit!

mft@montanafuneraltrust.org | 844.206.0049 | www.montanafuneraltrust.org

Montana 
Funeral Trust

A new way to do business.

Freely book cemetery and crematory services anytime

Expand your service area by creating new partnerships

Save time and stress with easy to use webforms 

with byondcloud
the online marketplace for Funeral Homes

Sign up for free at opusxenta.com
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Located at 701 Central Ave,

the McAllister Undertaking

Parlor was the first of three

locations to house O’Connor

Funeral Home. When T.F.

O’Connor purchased the

building in 1911, McAllister

was the oldest funeral home

in Great Falls. 

At that time, Great Falls

boasted a population of

22,000 and a downtown area

of approximately six square

blocks.

The original building was

moved from downtown to its

present location on South

6th Street. 

ABOVE

McAllister Undertaking Parlor

PAST
MFDA PRESIDENTS 

 FROM O'CONNOR
FUNERAL HOME

 
 
 
 

1911-2021

1903 J. McAllister
1913 T.F. O’Connor
1915 T.F. O’Connor
1931 W.G. O’Connor
1957 Peter Hartman
2005 Steven A. Schnider
2018 Todd Carmichael 
 
 
 

O 'Connor 's is the oldest

funeral home existing in

Great Falls with a huge

heritage. Tom O 'Connor and

Vern Vial sold the business to

John Malletta of Missoula

(Funeral Service

Management) in 1982. Steve

& Carla Schnider then moved

from Missoula to Great Falls

for Steve to manage

O’Connor’s from 1987-1997.

John sold his holdings to the

Loewen Group in 1993. 

Carla and Steve purchased

O’Connor’s in 2010 when SCI

devastated themselves of all

their holdings in Montana. 

 When T.F. O’Connor

purchased the building in

1911, McAllister was the

oldest funeral home in

Great Falls. 
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The new building included three viewing rooms, a

spacious chapel, a drive through garage, and a sound

system throughout. The cost was $125,000. 

 

The funeral home was featured in the January 1960

issue of Casket and Sunnyside Magazine as an

example of a well-planned, modern funeral facility.

 

A crematory was added to the facility in 1985. The

funeral home was expanded in 1998. The expansion

included the addition of two arrangement offices, a

new business office area, and two more offices for

directors. The preparation area was expanded as well. 

 

In 2006, O’Connor Funeral Home and Crematory was

acquired by Services Corporation International and

became a Dignity Memorial® provider. 

 

In 2010, Steve and Carla Schnider of Great Falls, MT

purchased O’Connor 's. "It was like coming home to a

place that I had invested so much time in, Steve was

quoted saying"

 

The facility is now locally owned and operated.

 

THE  PRESENT  FACILITY  AT  2425  8TH  AVE  NORTH

WAS  BUILT  IN  1958  AND  DEDICATED  IN  1959

STEVE AND CARLA
SCHNIDER
OWNERS

In 2001 Steve and Carla

founded Schnider Funeral

Home, realizing their lifelong

dream of owning a business

and serving the community.

 

 Their blessings continued as

they acquired O'Connor and

Chapel of Chime Funeral

Homes in 2010, returning

Steve to where he began his

Great Falls career. 

 

They are thrilled to have all

three of their children and

four grandchildren reside

here in Great Falls.

 

 

 

"It was like
coming
home to a
place that I
had
invested
so much
time in."
Steve
Schnider
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 "MY FAMILY HAS BEEN IN THE FUNERAL
INDUSTRY FOR FOUR GENERATIONS, I HAD A
RELATIVELY ACCESSIBLE PATHWAY INTO THE
BUSINESS."

 

23

"MY WIFE AND I LOVE
THE BITTERROOT
VALLEY AND WE PLAN
ON PLANTING OUR
ROOTS WITHIN THIS
SMALL COMMUNITY
AND ASSISTING OUR
NEIGHBORS
THROUGH THE MOST
DIFFICULT AND
TRYING TIMES OF
THEIR LIVES." 

 

Growing up, I’ve always
found that friends and
family would come to me
with concerns they were
having. At first, I found
this to be extremely
perplexing. Why would
anyone want to share
their thoughts and
problems with a young
man whose hardly had
any real-life experiences?  
However, this continued
for a number of years
and I began to take it to
heart and really dive into
these people’s stories. I
began asking each of
these individuals, “why
are you coming to me
with these problems, is
there no one else you
can talk to?” The
consistent responses
were, “you’re easy to talk
to and you’re a good
listener” or “I feel like you
won’t judge me.” People
on the outside were
seeing me as an
approachable person,
something I had never
thought about myself
before. These encounters
were quite heartwarming
and made me feel good
about myself. I began to
feel that my personable
demeanor could benefit
my future career path.
This is when I seriously
considered pursuing a life
helping those when they
needed it the most.
Because my family has
been in the funeral
industry for four
generations, I had a
relatively accessible
pathway into the
business. 
 
 
 
 

He worked at record
shops and other sound
related jobs but found
those avenues
unfulfilling. So, you
guessed it, he decided to
try his hand at the funeral
business. He also
attended mortuary
college at Worsham in
Chicago, graduated and
then moved to Missoula
to work at Livingston
Malletta & Geraghty. For
twenty-three years he
worked in Missoula at
several funeral homes
until he was able to
purchase Whitesitt
Funeral Home in
Stevensville from Dean
Whitesitt. Coincidentally,
my uncle Bill Rothie also
found his way into the
funeral business. He
initially wanted to be a
music teacher, so he
studied at Eastern in
Billings and graduated
with a degree in music.
Bill then met my aunt
Judy, also one of Tom’s
daughters and they
married a short time later.
He pursued music
education for about a
year but felt he wanted
something more in life. 
After witnessing the
success and
achievements of his
wife’s family business,
Bill decided to attend
mortuary college in
Kansas City.
 
 
 
 

He’s now a mortician,
owner/operator at the
Daly-Leach Memorial
Chapel in Hamilton. 
Then there’s me. I
originally went to Montana
State University in
Bozeman where I studied
architecture and
engineering. I enjoyed my
time there and found the
experience very
rewarding, however I felt
my career path was
missing something. I felt I
wouldn’t be able to serve
my community fully in that
line of work and wanted to
help them in a more
meaningful way. Upon this
realization, I knew life as a
funeral director was the
answer. I left Bozeman
with my wife and baby girl
and began working with
my father at Whitesitt
Funeral Home. I
simultaneously studied
mortuary science online at
AAMI in New York. In
2019 I graduated and
continued to pursue my
license eventually
achieving that goal this
year. 
My wife and I love the
Bitterroot Valley and we
plan on planting our roots
within this small
community and assisting
our neighbors through the
most difficult and trying
times of their lives. 
.
 
 

I will of course start at the
beginning with my great
grandfather Mark. He
originally started out as a
rancher in La Barge,
Wyoming. After ranching
for several years, he had
a change of heart and
knew he had to do
something different. He
chose the difficult but
rewarding life as a
mortician. He graduated
from The Worsham
Training School, worked
in the industry and
eventually purchased his
own funeral home. Next,
my grandfather Tom,
Mark’s son, wanted to do
something different with
his life. He didn’t want to
work in funeral service
like his father, he wanted
something new. So, he
moved to Helena and
earned his history degree
from Carroll College.
Tom intended to become
a history teacher but
soon found it wasn’t for
him. Instead, he followed
in his father’s footsteps
and moved to Chicago
where he earned his
mortuary license from
Worsham College of
Mortuary Science. He
then moved back to
Helena and worked at
Retz Funeral Home the
rest of his professional
career. He eventually
purchased the business
with Ben from the Retz
brothers, Howard and
Ernie. Now, my father
comes into the picture.
Bill wanted to work in the
music industry for the first
portion of his life. He and
his friend packed up and
moved to Washington
state to study recording &
engineering. After
finishing his education,
he moved back to Helena
where he met my mother
Helen, Tom’s daughter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By Kallan Kropp
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Coronavirus (COVID-19) Funeral Assistance

The COVID-19 pandemic has brought overwhelming 
grief to many families. At FEMA, our mission is to help 
people before, during and after disasters. We are 
dedicated to helping ease some of the financial stress 
and burden caused by the virus.

FEMA is providing financial assistance for COVID-
19-related funeral expenses incurred after January 
20, 2020.

Which expenses will qualify for reimbursement?
Examples of eligible expenses for funeral services and interment or cremation may include, but not limited to: 

What information do I need to provide to FEMA?
Please have the following information before contacting FEMA to apply: 

To be eligible for funeral assistance, you must 
meet these conditions:
• The death must have occurred in the United 

States, including the U.S. territories, and the 
District of Columbia.

• The death certificate must indicate the death 
was attributed to or caused by COVID-19.

• The applicant must be a U.S. citizen, non-citizen 
national or qualified alien who incurred funeral 
expenses after January 20, 2020.

• There is no requirement for the deceased 
person to have been a U.S. citizen, non-citizen 
national or qualified alien.

Call FEMA’s COVID-19 
Funeral Assistance Helpline at 

1-844-684-6333 
(TTY: 800-462-7585) 

from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. ET, 
Monday – Friday and begin the 

application process.

You can also visit us online at 
FEMA.gov/funeral-assistance/faq. 
Information is provided in several 
languages both by telephone and 

the website.

For fastest service 
following your application, 
you can begin submitting 

documentation online through 
Disasterassistance.gov, 
by fax 855-261-3452. 

Documents may also be mailed to:
COVID-19 Funeral Assistance 

P.O. Box 10001
Hyattsville, MD 20782

HOW DO I APPLY FOR THIS ASSISTANCE? FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

• Transportation for up to two people to identify 
the deceased individual

• The transfer of remains, a casket or urn
• A burial plot or cremation niche 
• A marker or headstone

• Clergy or officiant services
• The arrangement of a funeral ceremony
• The use of funeral home equipment or staff
• Cremation or interment costs 
• Costs associated with producing multiple         

death certificates

• Your name, social security number, date of birth, mailing address and contact phone numbers.
• The name, social security number and date of birth for each deceased individual.
• The location or address where the deceased individual passed away.
• Documentation and receipts for any assistance already received from other sources, including burial or 

funeral insurance, donations, voluntary agencies, other government programs or non-profit organizations.
• If you and another person both incurred funeral expenses for the same deceased individual(s), you can 

also provide that person as a co-applicant — include their name, social security number and date of birth 
on the application.



Spring 2021  Page 17




